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HISTORY

In May 2000, the Massachusetts Medical Society 

(MMS) House of Delegates established the MMS 

and Alliance Charitable Foundation as a supporting 

organization of the MMS. The Foundation, a not-

for-profit 501(c)(3) organization, is a mechanism for 

consolidating the MMS’s charitable giving to the 

community into one entity, building on the 

activities of the former MMS Committee on 

Community Action and the MMS Alliance 

Charitable and Educational Fund.

MISSION

The mission of the Foundation is to support the 

charitable and educational activities of the MMS 

and the MMS Alliance, including, but not limited 

to, developing and nurturing cooperation between 

individuals, professions, institutions, and the 

community to creatively address issues that affect 

the health, benefit, and welfare of the community.
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Message from the Chair

Dear Friends and Colleagues,

I am excited to share with you highlights of what we have been able to accomplish this past year, 
because of the financial support and continued commitment from our donors to our mission of supporting 
physicians, patients, and communities.

This past year was a banner year for the Foundation. Our board worked diligently to refine and define our 
funding priorities and our grant application process has been streamlined and is now managed through 
an online grant portal. We increased our financial support of organizations providing health care services 
to vulnerable populations by providing grants to 20 organizations across the Commonwealth, totaling 
$265,000. Additionally, the Foundation provided $20,000 in grants to four medical students and six resident 
physicians who will learn through international travel how to provide care in limited-resource settings.

Looking ahead I see persistent challenges in access to appropriate health care for the underserved and 
the most vulnerable patients in our communities. As physician leaders we are committed to filling major 
gaps in care and services in the Commonwealth, ensuring that people will get the health care they need 
and deserve.

Together, I know that we will continue to better the health and lives of people throughout the 
Commonwealth.

— Katherine S. Upchurch, MD
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The Sportmen’s Tennis and Enrichment Center’s 
HEAL2 (Health, Education, Awareness, and Literacy 
= Healthy Engagement, Action, and Life) program 
engages individuals in regular fitness activities 
designed to improve their overall health.
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2018–2019 Regional Grants

This year, we supported 

20 organizations for a 

total of $265,000. These 

organizations help communities 

across the Commonwealth address 

current health issues while also 

improving health on a community-

wide level. Our grantees this 

year include addiction recovery 

support programs, mental health 

counseling, homeless health care, 

among others. We are proud to 

share more information about these 

organizations in the following pages 

as they assist with our mission to 

support physicians, patients, and 

communities across Massachusetts.

BREAKDOWN BY TOPIC OF 
FUNDED PROJECTS — FY 2018

Total: $265,000

Social Determinants 
of Health  

$45,000 (17%)Quality Health Care for 
the Uninsured 

$85,000 (32%)
Access to Health 

Care Services 
$35,000 (13%)

Health Promotion 
$45,000 (17%)

Behavioral Health 
$55,000 (21%)
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2018–2019 Regional Grants

NORTHEAST REGION

Boston Health Care for the Homeless — $25,000 to support the Women’s Health Initiative, a 
multi-faceted project that will mitigate the health disparities that homeless women endure through 

community-based engagement and trauma-informed services.

Charles River Community Health — $10,000 to support collaboration between medical providers 
and community health workers to actively address the social determinants of health that affect their 
vulnerable patient population, including low-income immigrants, and improve their health outcomes.

Cotting School — $5,000 to support the Seamark Vision Clinic, one of only a few clinics in 
Massachusetts with the specific technology and expertise to provide proper vision assessments to 

children with complex disabilities.

Health Care Without Walls — $20,000 to create a replicable and sustainable model of 
low barrier access, community-based urgent and episodic care to support chronic disease 

management and prevent ER and hospital admissions among aging, homeless women.

Hearth — $7,500 to support a part-time Substance Abuse Specialist who works with the elderly 
population in Hearth’s residences who are experiencing substance misuse and addiction to keep 

them in their homes without disturbing the other residents.

MetroWest Free Medical Program — $10,000 to support enhanced volunteer  
recruitment and expanded capacity to meet the growing need for care by the uninsured  

and underinsured.

Peer Health Exchange Boston — $15,000 to support the training of college volunteers to 
teach 9th graders at 21 partner schools where health education is lacking, or curriculum does not 

cover sexual health, mental health, or substance use.

continued on next page

The Foundation made a significant impact in the Northeast Region, 
supporting 15 organizations for a total of $195,000.

Peer Health Exchange partners with 

high schools to provide high-quality 

health education over the course 

of the academic year, providing 

young people with critical health 

knowledge and skills to make and 

act on health decisions.

Peer Health Exchange’s Training Retreat for 
the Tufts University Chapter.
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The Family Van works to address 

the barriers to health and 

wellness that impact vulnerable 

populations by building 

relationships in a culturally 

sensitive and linguistically 

appropriate manner.

Mariel, a community health worker, interacts 
with a Spanish-speaking client and her child.

2018–2019 Regional Grants

NORTHEAST REGION

REACH Beyond Domestic Violence — $7,500 to support psycho-educational and skill-building 
groups that will increase access to mental health services for children and teens who have witnessed 

or experienced domestic violence or other trauma, some with limited English proficiency.

South Middlesex Opportunity Council — $10,000 to educate homeless families in nutrition, 
healthy meal planning, and safe food preparation; with the overall goals of improving health, 

recovery, employability, and housing.

Sportsmen’s Tennis & Enrichment Center — $10,000 to support the HEAL2 program,  
a year-long health and wellness initiative designed to advance resident health and chronic 

disease prevention in Boston’s Blue Hill Avenue Corridor. 

StudentsCare — $5,000 to support the Hospital Buddy Program that pairs pre-med college 
students with long-term pediatric patients and families to help address the emotional effects of long-
term illness, while also promoting empathy and compassion among future health care professionals.

The Crimson Care Collaborative — $20,000 to support the development of sustainable 
strategies to improve the safety of transitions to the community for individuals who leave Boston’s 

jails each year at high risk for poor health outcomes.

The Family Van — $20,000 to expand outreach to non-native English-speaking clients with 
multilingual staff, reference materials, community resource manuals, and trainings to increase 

cultural linguistically appropriate services.

The Sharewood Project — $10,000 to support this entirely student-operated  
clinic, supervised by volunteer physicians, to provide free health care services to  

vulnerable populations. 

Whittier Street Health Center — $20,000 to support the Women’s Opioid Prevention Program, 
an integrated treatment program to prevent the misuse of opioids by women; and to educate 

women, their families, and the community about the risks of opioid overdose.
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2018–2019 Regional Grants

SOUTHEAST REGION

Health Imperatives — $15,000 to support the HIV Prevention Project by increasing access 
to HIV prevention services among high-risk populations in Southeastern Massachusetts through 

improved clinical outreach and community engagement efforts.

Gandara Center — $10,000 to support the Brockton Champion Program, a community 
collaboration among city, police, courts, and health and treatment providers to provide immediate 
access to drug treatment in an effort to reduce the City of Brockton’s opioid overdose and death 

rates and promote engagement with long-term recovery.

Father Bill’s & MainSpring — $15,000 to support the MainSpring Outreach Project, which 
creates access to health care and improves health outcomes for homeless men and women who 

are currently living outdoors in Brockton.

Interfaith Social Services — $10,000 to support the New Directions Counselling Center, which 
addresses the mental health needs of impoverished people without health insurance or with 

inadequate coverage.

“�Demand for our services is up 

50 percent in the last year. Our 

program engages dedicated 

volunteer health care providers to 

assure that all people have access 

to care, regardless of their ability to 

pay. Support from the Foundation is 

vital to equipping those volunteers 

to provide care to people who 

desperately need it.”

 — Kim Prendergast, executive director, 

MetroWest Free Medical Program

“�Through their generous funding, the 

Foundation is helping to provide 

cost effective health care solutions 

and produce better outcomes 

for individuals experiencing 

homelessness and in desperate 

need of care.”

  — John Yazwinski, president and CEO, 

Father Bill’s & MainSpring

Four organizations in the Southeast Region received grants for  
a total of $50,000.
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2018–2019 Regional Grants

 Volunteer physician Brigid Glackin, MD, with 
patient at Amherst Survival Center.

WEST CENTRAL REGION

Amherst Survival Center — $20,000 to support the Health Program, which consists of a free 
clinic provided by medical volunteers and staff, a Health Needs Fund to help pay for medications 

and tests, and HungeRX: outreach to local physicians to support food security screenings and 
referrals to food pantry. 

“�We offer our gratitude for the 

continued support of the 

Foundation of our free walk-in 

health clinic and the ways it 

helps us meet our mission to 

connect residents of Hampshire 

and Franklin counties with 

health and wellness.” 

  — Mindy Domb, executive 

director, Amherst Survival Center
As physicians working at the community level, 
you are keenly aware of the needs that exist 

where you live and practice. 
We are looking to connect with Massachusetts-

based nonprofits in need of funding.

Visit www.mmsfoundation.org for information on our funding 
priorities and how to apply for a grant. 

Letter of Inquiry Deadline: January 15

One organization in the West Central Region received a grant.
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International Health Studies Grantees

Medical Students
Four medical students received grants totaling $8,000 to help 
offset the travel costs of their international education focusing on 
underserved populations.

Name of Grantee Medical School Travel Location

Margaret Cochran
Harvard Medical 

School
The National Institute of Neurological Sciences

Lima, Peru

“This experience has taught me so much about neuro cysticercosis and epilepsy in the developing 
world, and I know this knowledge will inform my future career as a global neurologist.”

Hannah Harp
Boston University 

School of Medicine
University of Malaya Medical Center

Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia

“Although seeing patients with conditions I had only read about made the rotation engaging, I was 
deeply impressed with the ability of the medical team to tailor treatment approaches according to the 

cultural background, language, education, and economic resources of a patient’s family.”

Christopher Murray
Harvard Medical 

School

University of Paris 13 and  
Charité University Hospital

Saint-Denis, France, and Berlin, Germany

“This experience gave me incredible insights into how Germany and France approach safety-net 
emergency medical care. I frequently served refugee patients from the Middle East and Africa and the 

importance of broader social services to the health of marginalized groups became clear to me.”

Samantha Truong
Harvard Medical 

School
Partners in Health/Compañeros en Salud

Chiapas, Mexico

“This opportunity will shape my practice as a future OB/GYN devoted to  
promoting global women’s health.”

This past year marks the 17th 

consecutive year that the Foundation 

has awarded International Health 

Studies grants. The program began 

in FY 2002 with four annual grants 

totaling $3,000 and has continuously 

grown to the past year awarding 10 

grants totaling $20,000. Ninety-four 

individuals have received this honor 

for a total investment of $123,900.

Maria Prom, MD, views the mountainside in 
Carabayllo, Peru during a supervised home visit 
with a community health worker and the local 
mental health team psychologist.
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International Health Studies Grantees
By subsidizing up to $2,000 of travel 

expenses, we hope to contribute 

to the development of culturally 

competent physicians who are 

prepared to serve both local and 

international communities with 

humility and respect.

Residents
Six resident physicians received grants totaling $12,000.

Name of Grantee Residency Program Travel Location

Morgan Broccoli, MD
Boston Medical Center 
Emergency Medicine

Kasama General Hospital  
and Michael Chilufya  

District Hospital
Kasama and Mpika, Zambia

Chelsea McGuire, MD
Boston University Family 

Medicine 
Motebang Hospital

Leribe, Lesotho

Jennifer van Lunteren, MD
Harvard Longwood 

Psychiatry 
Butaro Hospital
Butaro, Rwanda

Shekinah Elmore, MD
Harvard Radiation 

Oncology 
Parirenyatwa Hospital

Harare, Zimbabwe

Maria Prom, MD
MGH/McLean Adult 

Psychiatry 

Partners in Health/Socios en Salud
Carabayllo, Peru

Leann Jones, MD
University of 

Massachusetts Medical 
Center Family Medicine

Moi University
Eldoret, Kenya

Jennifer van Lunteren, MD, with a mental health 
team conducting a home visit to a patient and 
his family in rural Burera District, Rwanda.
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Supporters and Tributes

Thank you for your support of the Foundation through your 
philanthropic gifts from June 1, 2017, to May 31, 2018.

Visionary ($10,000 OR MORE)

Massachusetts Medical Society

Physicians Insurance Agency of 

Massachusetts

Humanitarian ($5,000 TO $9,999)

Suffolk District Medical Society

Benefactor ($2,500 TO $4,999)
Katherine S. Upchurch, MD

Leader ($1,000 TO $2,499)
Berkshire District Medical Society

Dr. Maryanne & Mr. Keith Bombaugh

James B. Broadhurst, MD

Alain & Nahed Chaoui

Charles River District Medical Society 

Dr. & Mrs. Corey E. Collins

Lois Dehls Cornell

Dr. & Mrs. John M. Crowe

Essex South District Medical Society

Jack & Sheila Evjy

William E. Guptill, MD

Jacob S. Kriteman, MD

Dr. & Mrs. Philip E. McCarthy

Middlesex District Medical Society

Mark & Louise Novitch

Hugh M. Taylor, MD & Elizabeth Bernick, DMD

Dr. & Mrs. Francis X. Van Houten

Drs. Lynda Young & Robert Sorrenti 

Patron ($500 TO $999)
Barnstable District Medical Society

Theodore & Sheryl Calianos

Dr. & Mrs. Frank S. Carbone Jr.

Alice A.T. Coombs, MD

Ron & Bonnie Dunlap

Drs. Christopher & Marguerite Garofalo

Dr. & Mrs. James S. Gessner

Hampshire District Medical Society

Joseph M. Heyman, MD

Dave Edmond Lounsbury, MD

Middlesex Central District Medical Society

Gregory Papazian, MD

Lee S. Perrin & Karen Mann

Plymouth District Medical Society

Marc C. Restuccia, MD

Kenath J. Shamir, MD

Sarah Taylor, MD & Jeremy Ahouse, PhD 

Dr. Michael & Mrs. Kathleen Thompson

Marcelle Willock, MD

Worcester District Medical Society

Worcester North District Medical Society 

Friend (UP TO $499)
Janet C. Abrahamian, MD & Arzroon 

Abrahamian

Robert H. Ackerman, MD
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Supporters and Tributes

Ann Aghababian

Charles T. Alagero

Mary Kay Albert

Carole E. Allen, MD, MBA

Thomas A. Amoroso, MD & Family

Michael S. Annunziata, MD

Rose Arakelian

Harry Y. Azadian, MD

William L. Babaian, MD

Dr. & Mrs. David S. Babin

Dr. & Mrs. George E. Battit

Nathan D. Davenport-Bazinet

Dr. & Mrs. Martin D. Becker

Jack Belkin, MD

Karl T. Benedict Jr., MD

Stephen Berkowitz, MD

Barbara Bessette

Linda A. Bishop, MD

George Blumental, MD

Sophia Bogdasarian

Dr. & Mrs. Freeman Botnick

Kim Bowman

Robert J. Boyd, MD

Bristol North District Medical Society

Bristol South District Medical Society

Gerrilu & Svend Bruun

William J. Burtis, MD

Hubert I. Caplan, MD

Sandra M. Celona

David Clive, MD

Janie Cohen

Saul H. Cohen

Susan L. Connors, MD

Peter H. Contompasis, MD

Mary Lally Delaney, MD

Sandra & Jose Delgado

Alfred DeMaria Jr., MD

Dennis M. Dimitri, MD

David C. Dodson

J. Lawrence Dohan, MD

Kathy & Hank Dorkin

Dr. & Mrs. Mark Drapkin

Richard Einhorn, MD

Elizabeth A. Eldredge, MD

Pat Falcao, MD & Jim Blumenfeld

James A. Feldman, MD

Marcia Franklin, MD

Franklin District Medical Society

Nancy B. Ghareeb

Gerald C. Gladstone, MD

David T. Golden, MD

Dennis S. Gordan, MD

David F. Gouveia, MD 

Mary Frances Gray

Wesley E. Green, MD

Rebecca A. Griffith, MD

John W. Grover, MD

Stephen V. Hall, MD

Hampden District Medical Society

Gerald S. Harris, MD
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Supporters and Tributes

John M. Harris III, MD

Tammy C. Harris, MD

Judith S. Harvey

Dr. & Mrs. Bernhard Heersink

Kenneth & Kristin Heisler

Patricia A. Herrin

Robert & Beverly Hertzig

Sherifat Hinchey, MD (South Shore Primary & 

Urgent Care, LLC)

Fred Hobin, MD

Edward & Pamela Hoffer

Klaus D. Hoffman, MD

G. David K. Hooper, MD

Francis D. Horrigan, MD

Kathleen A. Hoye, MD

Roberta S. Isberg, MD

Jeffrey Jackel, MD

Subramanyan Jayasankar, MD

Douglas C. Johnson, MD

Martin Joyce-Brady, MD

Jaimie Kane, MD

Dr. Warren & Mrs. Harriet Kantrowitz

Bruce G. Karlin, MD

Stephen S. Kasparian, MD

David R. Kattan, MD

Jim & Vanessa Kenealy

Drs. Ann Errichetti & Mark A. Keroack

Alan T. Kent, MD

David Kessner, MD

Edward J. Khantzian, MD

Judd Kline, MD

Stanley H. Konefal Jr., MD

Lawrence Kulla, MD

TX Kuriakose & Family

Thomas A. LaMattina, MD

Catherine C. Lastavica, MD

Peter Leahy, MD

Brian A. Lisse, MD

M. Wael Lotfi, MD

Francis P. MacMillan Jr., MD

Paula Madison

Barry M. Manuel, MD

Alan B. Marks, MD

Navneet Marwaha, MD

Massachusetts Medical Society Alliance

Joseph McCabe, MD

Laura L. McCann, MD

Drs. Isaac & Mary Mehrez

Basil M. Michaels, MD

Middlesex West District Medical Society

Jason E. Mondale, MD

Susan P. Moran, MD

Kevin P. Moriarty, MD

Peter H. Moyer, MD

Susan Moynihan, MD

Nicole Mushero, MD

Laura R. Need, MD

Ronald R. Newman, MD

Keith Nobil, MD

Julie O’Connor
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Supporters and Tributes

Dr. Sahdev & Carolyn Passey

Kenneth & Rosemarie Peelle

Ronald Pies, MD

Drs. Edith Jolin & Richard Pieters

Anthony A. Pikus, MD

Judith Pinsker, MD & Benjamin Smith, MD

Peter E. Pochi, MD

C.J. & Cathy Rao

Francis Renna, MD

Kristen M. Robson, MD, MBA

Marcy L. Rock

Walter & Patricia Rok

B. Hoagland Rosania, MD

Thomas Rosenfeld, MD

George Rosenthal, MD

David A. Rosman, MD, MBA

Eric J. Ruby, MD

Kathleen Ryan

Arthur P. Safran, MD

Marjorie Safran, MD

Sherman Saltmarsh Jr.

Robert W. Salzman, MD

Luis T. Sanchez, MD

Sushama A. Scalera, MD

Lorraine M. Schratz, MD

Robert J. Schreiber, MD

John Schuyler

Peter Schuyler

Peter Sheckman, MD

Jane & Mark Sherman

Deborah P. Shih, MD

Hudie B. Siegel, MD

Brian Silver, MD

Christopher R. Smith, MD

Spiro G. Spanakis, DO

Everett K. Spees, MD

Ann B. Spires, MD

Brett S. Stecker, DO

Carl G. Streed Jr., MD

William Swiggard, MD

Ludwik Szymanski, MD

Jennifer Thulin, MD

Lynn Tibbets

Dr. & Mrs. Mark S. Umphrey II

Francine & Rohit Vakil

Guillermo Walters, MD

Arthur C. Waltman, MD

Carol & Alan Wartenberg

Barbara E. Waud, MD

Susan H. Webb

Paul I. Winig, MD

Mariette Aubuchon Young 

M. Donna Younger, MD

Dr. & Mrs. Tomislav Zargaj

Donna Zucker

Elaine & Maureen Zingarelli

We have made every effort to properly recognize our 
generous donors. If we have made an error, we apologize. 

Please contact us so we can correct our records.
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Supporters and Tributes

TRIBUTES

The Foundation is pleased to accept contributions recognizing  
special occasions in the lives of family, friends, and colleagues.  
We are honored to recognize these gifts.

In honor of Mary Kay Albert
Marcy L. Rock

In honor of Keith Bombaugh Jr.
Dr. Maryanne & Mr. Keith Bombaugh

In honor of Kim & Sam Bombaugh
Dr. Maryanne & Mr. Keith Bombaugh

In honor of Martha & Karl Bombaugh
Dr. Maryanne & Mr. Keith Bombaugh

In honor of Joyce Cariglia
Paula Madison 

Francine & Rohit Vakil

In honor of Mary & Ed Clasby
Dr. Maryanne & Mr. Keith Bombaugh

In honor of Sandra Delgado
Mary Kay Albert

In honor of Christopher P. Hubbard
Nathan D. Davenport-Bazinet

In honor of Paula Madison
Nancy B. Ghareeb

In honor of Leonard J. Morse, MD
Patricia R. Falcao, MD

In honor of Irma Szymanski, MD
Ludwik Szymanski, MD

In honor of Alan C. Woodward, MD
Katherine S. Upchurch, MD

In memory of Richard Aghababian, MD
Sophia & John Bogdasarian

In memory of Helen Babaian
William L. Babaian, MD

In memory of Dr. Charles Brochu
Christopher Garofalo, MD

In memory of Laura B. Fixman, MD
Kenath J. Shamir, MD

In memory of Edward B. Gray, MD
Mary Frances Gray

In memory of Rev. Arnak Kasparian
Stephen S. Kasparian, MD

In memory of Sarah Kemble, MD
Massachusetts Medical Society Alliance
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Supporters and Tributes

In memory of Nasir Khan, MD
Hubert I. Caplan, MD

In memory of Elaine B. Kirshenbaum
Mark M. Sherman, MD

In memory of Virginia Latham, MD
Katherine S. Upchurch, MD

In memory of Margaret “Peggy” LaVigne
Massachusetts Medical Society Alliance

In memory of Michael Palmer, MD
Dr. & Mrs. David S. Babin

In memory of Rashmi Patwardhan, MD
Massachusetts Medical Society Alliance 

C.J. & Cathy Rao

In memory of Lawrence Stellar, MD
George Blumental, MD

In memory of William H. Sullivan, MD
B. Hoagland Rosania, MD

In memory of Fortunato C. Torresyap, MD
Rose Arakelian

Class of 73 Ladies

Judith S. Harvey

T.X. Kuriakose & Family

Julie O’Connor

Kathleen Ryan

Sherman Saltmarsh Jr.

John Schuyler

Peter Schuyler

Lynn Tibbets

Elaine & Maureen Zingarelli

In memory of James M. Young, MD
Mariette Aubuchon Young

The MainSpring Outreach Project is designed to 
create access to health care and improve health 
outcomes for homeless men and women who 
are currently living outdoors in Brockton. By using 
slow-engagement strategies, outreach workers 
meet people where they are while offering 
service and building trusting relationships.

If you would like to honor someone 
by making a gift to the Foundation, 
please call (781) 434-7044.
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Financials

EXPENSES — FISCAL YEAR 2018
Total: $324,000

CONTRIBUTION REVENUE — FISCAL YEAR 2018
Total: $280,000

Community 
Action (45%)

Other 
Unrestricted 

(32%)

International Health 
Studies Grants (6%)

Endowment 
(1%)

Management 
and General 

(3%)

Other 
Unrestricted 

(8%)

International Health 
Studies (1%)

Management and 
General (2%)

Care for 
Medically 
Uninsured  

(18%)

Care for Medically 
Uninsured Grants 

(42%)

Community 
Action Grants 

(39%)

Because of the extraordinary support the Foundation receives from the Massachusetts Medical 
Society, we are able to keep our overhead expenses extremely low. As a result, those who give to 
the Foundation can be assured that 100 percent of their contribution goes where it is needed 
most — to address issues that affect the health and well-being of the community.

MetroWest 
Grant (3%)
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Financials

Statement of Revenues and Expenses and Changes in Net Assets for the Fiscal Year Ended May 31, 2018
Statement of Activities: June 1, 2017, to May 31, 2018 (audited)

REVENUE* 2017 2018

Contributions

Community Action 125 125 

Care for Medically Uninsured 50 50 

International Health Studies 3 3 

Management and General 8 8 

Endowment 9 4 

MetroWest Grant 10 0 

Other Unrestricted 88 91 

Total Contributions 293 280 

EXPENSES* 2017 2018

Community Action Grants 94 128 

Care for Medically Uninsured Grants 110 138 

International Health Studies Grants 15 20 

Medical Education 8 0 

MetroWest Grant 0 8 

Other Unrestricted 25 25

Management and General 6 6

Total Expenses 257 324

Excess of Revenues over Expenses 233 113

Net Assets, Beginning of Year 1,733 1,966 

Net Assets, End of Year 1,966 2,080 

OTHER REVENUE* 2017 2018

Unrestricted Investment Activity 106 93 

Endowment Investment Activity 91 64 

Total Revenues 490 437 

Thank you to the artists and organizations 
that donated items for our silent auction 
held in conjunction with the Nancy N. Caron 
Annual Member Art Exhibit on Thursday, April 
26, 2018. And a special thanks to the 
winning bidders for their generous support 
of the work of the Foundation, raising $6,000 
for our grantmaking activities.

*In thousands of dollars
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